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rrom: |

Sent:  Tuesday, 1 February 2011 9:22 AM

Subject: Wivenhoe High Rainfall Event

David,

Chronology of notifications made to DERM and SunWater with regard to Splityard Creek Dam condition during
the above event:

Monday 10/1/2011, 16:10hrs, attempt to contact SunWater as dam safety engineering consultant --
No contact with anyone, leave answering service messages, no
return calls.

Monday 10/1/2011, 16:15hrs, contact DERM-to advise that Splityard Creek Dam is satisfactory.

( Tuesday 11/1/2011, 13:55hrs, attempt to contact SunWater_no response.
Tuesday 11/1/2011, 13:55hrs, contact DERM |l to advise that inspections of Splityard Creek Dam
cannot be carried out due to access road blockages. Discuss the proposal to lower the level in Splityard to
EL160.0 to reduce the hydraulic loading as a safety measure in view of the fact that inspections are not being
carried out.

Wednesday 12/1/2011, approx. 13:00hrs, contact DERM-(no response from_
telephone) to advise that the access to Splityard Creek Dam has been restored, that inspections have re-
commenced, and that Splityard Creek Dam is satisfactory.

PB then off-site until Friday 14/1/2011, no more contact was made with either SunWater or DERM with
regard to the condition of Splityard Creek Dam.

Regards,
Peter B

1/02/2011






